27th July 1953.

Personal and Confidential.

The Secretary for Education, Arts and Science, P.O. Box 697. CAPE TOWN.

Dear Mr. van der Walt,

Your No. E.U.3/1/15 dated 22nd July 1953 refers.

I shall be seeing the Acting Chairman of my Council on Wednesday (29th July) and shall put your letter and enclosures before him. A Special Meeting of the Council has been called for 9th September (after the return of Principal Dent) for another purpose and it seems to me that this will provide an opportunity for the whole Council to deal with this matter.

May I have your comments on this suggestion? In the meantime I shall seek the instructions and advice of the Acting Chairman of my Council.

With kind regards.

Yours since rely.

No.14

29th May 195

Friday 29th:

4.15 p.m. Meeting of the Ntelamanzi Creche Committee -

Sunday 31st 7.15 p.m.

College Evening Service. Preacher: Rev. J. MacCracken. Offering in aid of British & Foreign Bible Society.

FLOWERS: Mrs. Pollock

Monday June 1st.

Morning Prayers for the week: Mr. D.Z. de Villiers.

Tuesday 2nd CORONATION DAY. College Holiday. There will be a voluntaryservice in the C.U. Hall commencing at 8.40 a.m.

ENGLISH ASSOCIATION

The meeting of the English Association has been postponed from 4th to 11th June.

Mrs Mollie Smith, Women's Residence, Fort Hare, would like a lift to Cape Town - expenses to be shared in the June vacation. She would also like to return. If anyone is going and is willing, please let her know.

Members of the College will be pleased to know that Mr. J.T. Mohapeloa has been appointed, with the approval of the Secretary of State for the Colonies, Assistant to the Government Secretary in the Basutoland Administration.

Mr. Mohapeloa: was a student of the College and was for seventeen years on the administrative staff. He had until his promotion been National Treasurer on the Basutoland Administration, the first African holder of this post.